

CITY OF SAN ANTONIO POLICE DEPARTMENT CITY COUNCIL AGENDA MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor and City Council

FROM:

Albert A. Ortiz, Chief of Police

SUBJECT:

Ordinance Request for Four (4) Interlocal Agreements with the Texas Department

of State Health Services

DATE:

January 5, 2006

SUMMARY AND RECOMMENDATIONS

This ordinance authorizes the City Manager, or her designated representative, to enter into four (4) interlocal agreements, with the Texas Department of State Health Services (DSHS), to provide for storage of emergency health services equipment and material at various Police Department facilities. The term of the contracts will be for an eight (8) month period commencing January 1, 2006, and ending August 31, 2006.

Staff recommends approval.

BACKGROUND INFORMATION

The Texas Department of State Health Services (DSHS) has expressed a need to lease storage space at four San Antonio Police Department facilities. This space will be utilized for the storage of emergency health services equipment and material. In consideration of this leased space the DSHS will pay the San Antonio Police Department \$2,500 per facility for a total of \$10,000.

POLICY ANALYSIS

This ordinance continues City Council's policy of cooperation with other governmental agencies.

FISCAL IMPACT

The funds will be deposited into the General Fund "Recovery of Current Year Expenditures" and will offset the \$960 charge for telephone line incurred by the San Antonio Police Department.

COORDINATION

This ordinance request has been coordinated with the Finance Department, the City Attorney's Office, and the Office of Management and Budget.

SUPPLEMENTARY COMMENTS

The Discretionary Contracts Disclosure Form is not required.

Albert A. Ortiz

Chief of Police

Erik Walsh

Assistant to the City Manager